Ops report March meeting 2022	
			
· Biosolids report did get completed on time and sent into the State
· Ken from Royal put voltage regulator in generator and it is operating correctly
· All water and wastewater samples complete and look great
· Transferred basins at waste plant. Had a couple issues but all is good now
· Jason Wessling has most parts needed to come and replace basin 2 sludge pump and rails along with installing new transfer pump and rails. He will also install new valve so when we need to transfer basins we will be able to do so. The plan is to transfer annually. 
· Royal Electrical will be down the 22nd March to start control valve upgrade at SPWTP
· Cappellucci fire testing was hear last week and took care of all our fire extinguishers
· Colorado Rural Water will do onsite training in conference room 3-9-22
· Glenn completed confined space training 2-17-22.All four operators have either confined space or trench safety training now
· We have had several leaks and froze pipes throughout the District in the past month. Still have one froze in Pinehaven and one froze at Aspen Leaf. 
· Yellow Pine continues to have of leak over 50,000 gallons a month
· Reg-85 report complete and sent into State. ( It is an every other month waste water sampling report that I believe the State uses to create new guide lines for discharge permit for our waste water plant during the permit renewal process)
· Created to do list with input from the guys that I am working on updating with their help bi-weekly
· Serviced backhoe during the warm spell so it’s good to go for awhile
· Have an email in to Dave Frisch to see where they are on the PNA (Project needs assessment) for the new water plant at Baker Creek
· USFS permit still moving forward should have something from them by April Board meeting
· Still working with the State on discharge permit for the SPWTP
· Got a couple more meters in during last warm spell
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